Letter to the Editor

Word Count: 283
It is almost impossible to read the news these days without encountering polarizing opinions about health care reform and the various changes brought about by Obamacare. However, the media has devoted little ink to educating the public about how these changes will affect them. According to the Kaiser Family Foundation’s April 2013 tracking poll, a surprising 49 percent of the American public claims to not have enough information about health care reform to understand how it will impact them and their families. It stands to reason, then, that too many people are unaware of the affordable primary health care services – and educational tools -- already available to them at community health centers. 

New York’s community health centers provide high-quality, cost-effective, accessible primary and preventive health care to 1.6 million people at over 600 sites statewide, regardless of insurance status or ability to pay.  Community health center patients are treated with dignity and respect by teams of caring professionals who are focused on preventing costly illnesses and disease before they happen.  That means better health, fewer hospital ER visits, and money saved.  In the coming months, health centers are expected to play a large role in educating the nearly 2.7 million currently uninsured New Yorkers about the new insurance options available to them via the Health Benefits Exchange and, beginning on October 1st, helping them to enroll in the appropriate plans.

While they are rooted in local communities, health centers depend on support at both the state and federal levels to thrive. Support your local health center – even better, go visit one during National Health Center Week (August 11-17, 2013) – and see for yourself why they are a good prescription for New York’s health. 
